
Page 1 of 11 

 

 1 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 28 June 21-Mtg 2543 & 2544 
Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0419 851753 (Susan Harris) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377;  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email for Bulletin correspondence only: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

  Rotary International President: Holger Knaack         District Governor 9510:    David Jones    

 Board of Directors:- 2020-2021 

PRESIDENT  Vince Belperio  

VICE PRESIDENT   Elizabeth Gagliardi 

PRESIDENT ELECT Stephany Martin  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Benny Bosman 

SECRETARY  Susan Harris 

TREASURER  Jane Gascoigne  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FELLOWSHIP  Frank Orlando 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Netty Heinrich 

MEMBERSHIP  Margaret Northcote  

YOUTH                    Nikki Rowe 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jeff Blanco 

  Special Projects 

Art Show Convenor: Michael McCabe 

Shed Convenor:  Benny Bosman 

CROE:   Mal Hansen 

Mayoral Ball                          TBA 

Car  Show                             Jeff Blanco      

Club Service Officers:-   2020-2021   

Director Club Service:  Stephany Martin 0439 572 495 

Welfare Officer:  Denise Dinham  8337 8096 or 

denise.dinham@gmail.com 

Sergeant:  Margaret Beare 0418 830 343  

Email    margaretbeare54@gmail.com 

Attendance: Reg Bennett Wk 8336 7788 or Mb/txt 0407 970 290     

Email;  garget54@gmail.com 

Attendance (Deputy) : Bruce Davis : H 8336 4126 M 0437 130 469 

Email: davis273@bigpond.com        

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow                     Auditor: Dean Crook 

Risk Management: Michael Mc Cabe      Social Media: TBA 

Rotary Information: Benny Bosman        Property: Bill Allan 

Sound: Jeff Blanco / Vince Belperio      Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Webmaster/Database: Ralph Holmes 

Public Relations: Paul Trotta                   Program: Hiep Nguyen 

Photographer: Enzo Piperone  

Roster: David Munro 0418 845 644  

Email : davidmunro@internode.on.net

 

More 

Program 

& Roster 

Details 

TBA asap 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are unable to perform your duties, please arrange a SUBSTITUTE and advise your replacement to 

David Munro.   IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED TO START YOUR DUTIES PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN 

TO DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE. For Zoom requests please contact Bruce Barnes. 
 Meetings are held as per the Roster above. Partners are always welcome. Please note your known dates of your absence either in the 

black attendance book near the cashier on meeting night or otherwise contact/text asap  the Attendance Officer ( See Above)  regards 

any queries, apologies, if a “non-eater” or if bringing a guest, partner so as to assist with catering etc. Please understand that it is vitally 

important that we provide the Venue with accurate numbers for meals so that the cost of meals can be kept to a minimum. If you fail to 

put in an apology the Board will unfortunately fine you the cost of the meal to recoup costs.         Eaters $25 non eaters $5 

                DATE 

2021 

 

 

SAT 3rd July  

Highlander 

Hotel 
647 North East 

Rd Gilles Plains 

Sun 4 July  

Sfera’s 

191 Reservoir 

Rd Modbury  

Mon 12 July  

San Giorgio 

Mon 19 July  

San Giorgio 

Speaker x x Jeff/Reg Neale A surprise 

Olympian 

Program CHANGE 

OVER 

NIGHT 
 

District 9510 

Changeover 
(RSVP Sun 

20June) 

The Coming 

Year 

Olympics 
Family Night 

with an Olympic 

Theme 

Chair RED THEME  President Steph Jim Silvestri 

ROSTER  Partners Night  TBA  TBA  

TIME 6 PM 12pm- 12:30pm 6:00 pm for 

6:30pm 

6:00 pm for 

6:30pm 

Apologies to> 

Deadline<10am  
# Attendance Officer Reg Bennett- 8336 7788 (wk)  or 0407 970 290   preferably by text  

(Deputy Attendance Officer : Bruce Davis 8336 4126 ;0437 130 469 davis273@bigpond.com) 

After 10am  

Deadline 

After 10am on the day for unavoidable cancellations & to avoid Fine (=Meal cost)  
  Please notify the venue San Giorgio 8336 6600 so they are aware & also the attendance officer above.   

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/holger-knaack-selected-be-2020-21-rotary-international-president#:~:text=Holger%20Knaack%2C%20a%20member%20of,Rotary%20International%20in%202020%2D21.
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor
mailto:denise.dinham@gmail.com
mailto:margaretbeare54@gmail.com
mailto:garget54@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200706-2502-Comm%20Night/davis273@bigpond.com
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200120-2484-/editor20rcc@gmail.com
mailto:davidmunro@internode.on.net
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200713-2503-BtB-Alyssa%20Morran/davis273@bigpond.com
https://rotary9520.org/
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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After acting Sergeant Garth’s invocation & loyal toast, President Vince welcomed invited guests 

members, partners, and those on zoom.  

 

• Mary Crawford from the Rosefield Community Shed, based at the Wayville Showgrounds , presented 

President Vince a plaque 

thanking the Club for their  

support and donation when 

members visited the shed earlier 

in the year. Vince said it had a 

great atmosphere & they did a 

great job in the community.  

 

 

• Communities Service Director Elizabeth Gagliardi reported on the inaugural 

Community Connections Café morning tea held on Wed 23 June at the Margary Dunn 

Centre137 Montacute Road Campbelltown. This is an initiative of the Club in 

President Vince’s year and supported by the Campbelltown Council. Thank you to all 

who assisted with the letter drop before the event and those dedicated council staff, the 

community bus, members and volunteers who helped on the day.  A special thank you to David 

Richards for providing a great welcoming atmosphere with his music. Those attending enjoyed the 

music, morning tea & chat. It was so pleasing to see it was supported and fills a need within the 

community.  

The vision was to connect with local communities through providing a drop-in centre for low social 

economic and isolated residents. 

The Outcomes  

 • Opportunity to connect with residents and identify any support opportunities to improve 

health and wellbeing. 

• Address the issue of loneliness in the local community. 

• Engage other service providers in one location to provide easy access to identified support 

services. 

    The next Community Connections is happening on the 14th July 2021 and is on 2nd and 4th 

Wednesday of each month. We need  a minimum of 3-4 members to be available on the day to assist in 

serving tea and coffee and to interact with attendees. 

 

• Secretary Susan Harris had some announcements: 

o She has had correspondence from an aged care provider Maxima regarding aged care traineeships. 

please see the flyer. 

o The Secretary’s email address is changing from rcc9520secretary@gmail.com to 

rcc9510secretary@gmail.com  to reflect the new District 9510. 

https://www.rosefieldcs.org.au/
mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
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o Annual Reports are due by Mid-August ready for Sept. 

o District Conference update – Frank Augello will be our Transport Guru & Damian Leach is in charge 

of Conference Speakers. Thanks Frank & Damian. 

o A Summary of Combined Boards’ Meeting  

➢ on 27 June 2021 held at Pres Vince’s home 

➢ Website review/update still ongoing 

➢ LOAs overlapping into new Rotary year to be ratified by new Board. 

• New LOAs Anthony Farrugia from 31 May till 6 September and Lou Dimech from 7 June till end of 

September. 

• Strategic Plan update. Will email to all club members. Looking forward to Public Image as a 

Committee next year. 

• Grant applications for District due on 22 August and James Stevens local grants by 5 August. 

Committees to please note. 

• Shed and non-Shed Volunteer forms finalised. 

• Very happy lunch followed. Thanks so much to Debra & Vince. 

  

• David Fenton advised that our Club and District Changeovers planned for this weekend will still 

go ahead under present covid restrictions. 

 

• PE Steph reminded everyone that the Club Changeover is this Saturday 6pm at the Highlander Hotel 

and it is a red theme.  

 

• Babu spoke on the very successful Indian Covid Fundraiser night that 

was held on Sat 19 June. He thanked members, partners and guests who 

attended; those who donated money, raffle prizes and their time; those 

members and partners who did the setting & clearing up. The following 

Sunday morning Babu met up with Frank Orlando & Jim Silvestri to go 

through the takings. Monday the funds raised were banked and Tuesday Jane 

finalised the books. Thanks to Frank, Jim & Jane. 

Overall, we raised $15,0000 and are applying for a Grant. A very successful 

night for a great cause. Thanks to you all & the Club for your support.  

(more pictures to follow in next newsletter)  

 

• Community Services Director Elizabeth Gagliardi thanked those who turned up for the annual 

Cleanup Day held yesterday at the corner of Maryvale & Montacute Roads was cancelled due to rain. 

It was just too wet. Thanks again.  
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• Vocational Director Jeff Blanco spoke on the last vocational visit at Fine Foods held last Monday 

night 21 June went very well. 

Some 80 members and partners 

attended and enjoyed the night. 

Fine Foods hosted a great night 

of food & fellowship. Please 

support them as a local 

business . Thank you for 

attending. 

 

  

• Benny Bosman’s Shed report 

On Saturday we had our last Monthly Sale for the current Rotary Year. My thanks to members, 

partners and friends of Rotary, for their help throughout the year. As special thank you to Renata and 

Bill Allan for the hours they spend in the Shed each and every week keeping the Shed’s engine oiled 

and running smoothly. 

Online sales were slow this month, but still realised $1020. On the day we raised $3384-50 making a 

total of $4404-50 for the month. 
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• Jeff Blanco as Chair of the Club’s second Classics Car Show held on Sunday 28th March, 

announced that tonight, the Club was presenting cheques of $5000 

each to representatives of three local CFS Clubs -Athelstone, 

Montacute and Ashton. This was money raised for the CFS at the show 

which was a great success and received outstanding support by the car 

enthusiasts, the public, Council, and sponsors.  

Initially the Car Show was planned for Nov 20 but due to covid this was 

delayed till March 21. As the Show was in aid of the CFS it was thought 

in Nov 20 that the money was really needed before the fire season, and 

so it was decided to donate $5000 to the Athelstone CFS  then and the 

balance after the Show. So in March 21 we raised an outstanding 

$15,000 ( the organising committee was hoping for $10,000 ), 3X what 

we raised in our first show. A great outcome. We then decided to give the Athelstone CFS  another 

$5000 and share the other $10000 equally between two other  deserving CFS units, namely  

Montacute & Ashton. The $5000 Cheques were presented to each unit by representatives of the Car 

Show Committee- Bruce Barnes (secretary)  Sam Zullo , President Vince and Car Show Director Jeff 

Blanco. 

  

 

 

Pic 4- 

Everyone 

with Car 

Show 

Director 

Jeff 

Blanco on 

far right. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CLUB ASSEMBLY-Mtg 2544-followed the general meeting  

 
• President Vince welcomed everyone to the Club Assembly meeting. 

• General Business  

o Paul Trotta vide proxy had a number of matters to raise being the 4 week rule in regard to 

attendance; Quantity versus Quality re Membership & Dress Code Standard has declined over the 

years. 

Pic  1-Athelstone CFS -Michael Rossi 

(Captain) , President Vince, Wayne & 

Atkins ( President)  

Pic  2-Montacute CFS- Steve Golding 

(Captain), Sam Zullo & Ian Sparnon 

(President) 

Pic  3-Ashton CFS, Lee Watson 

(President) ,Bruce Barnes, Andrew 

White (Captain)  
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o These were discussed with speakers Brian Stevens, Babu, Damian Leach, Margaret Northcote & 

John Schubert, Reg Bennett speaking briefly on the matter.  Points raised were Brian -agreed with 

Paul; Babu-thought that members, especially newer members be encouraged to participate in club 

& fundraising activities ; Damian- looked at the membership stats re attendance ( it is not in the 

bylaws)  and suggested points raised be passed onto the incoming  membership committee ; 

Margaret suggested meeting attendance is not as  important as participation eg some members 

have valid reasons they cannot attend meetings and should let the attendance officer know and 

give an apology; John said he was proud of his attendance & we need to keep attendance up & 

who has done what; Reg agreed  attendance is important & it is really all about service. 

o Vince summed up by saying we are a dinner club & participation at meetings and club activities 

whenever possible is to be encouraged. The new membership committee to investigate further.  

• Secretary Susan spoke  

o Please respond to Damian’s Member Survey that was emailed to everyone by Wed 7 July . 

o Thanks to Bruce & Hiep for organising the Zoom meetings throughout the year. 

o Thanks to her executive team who are in weekly and often daily communications together. 

o A particular thank you to Jane Gascoigne for her help, dedication & knowledgeable guidance & 

assistance throughout the year. 

o Thank you, President Vince, for all you have done in your year. As Vince says there is no I in 

TEAM. 

 

• The following reports were then given with question time. 

o Treasurer -Jane Gascoigne 

o President Elect/Club Services -PE Steph 

o Past President -Benny Bosman 

o Community Service -Elizabeth Gagliardi 

o Fellowship -Frank Orlando 

o Fundraising -Jim Silvestri 

o International – Susan Harris (for Netty Heinrich-apology) 

o Membership -Margaret Northcote 

o Vocational -Jeff Blanco 

o Youth- Aaron Stobie (for Nikki Rowe-apology) 

 

• PE Stephany Martin moved a motion thanking President Vince  & wife Deb for his presidency this 

year. 

• President Vince closed the Club Assembly -Thanking  his Board, Secretary Susan, Treasurer Jane 

Directors & their committees , members and partners throughout his term ;the conscientious Club 

Service Officers working behind the scenes eg  Reg Bennett-Attendance , Denise Dinham -Welfare 

Officer, Margaret Beare-Sgt, Bruce & Hiep for Zoom, David Munro for the Roster and so many more; 

the staff and management of the  venue for our meetings  the San Giorgio Club which has a special 

place in his heart has his Dad was a foundation member and died 4 years ago and “finally to each and 

everyone of you , thank you for your support.” 

      

 
Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , District Classifieds, Rotary Down Under , Rotary on the 

Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website 

 
                                                                          

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 
• Department of Human Services, SA Government Screening checks - working with Children 

Given our Club's’desire to get involved with Earlyact and Interact at our local schools, it would be 

worthwhile for Rotarians to consider applying for a Working with Children screening clearance. As a 

volunteer, you can apply online for the clearance at the following address and it is free to do 

so.https://screening.sa.gov.au/applications 

https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/jun2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/9f93bc81-d6d6-4f9d-8902-3f0d6833c32e/1/
http://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/639/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/onthemove/jun2021/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/onthemove/jun2021/
https://rotary9510.org/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://screening.sa.gov.au/applications
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• Please visit and explore the new Club Runner website here https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099   

Once you logon you can check that your personal information is correct and you can easily update it. 

The site is a a great resource & promotion tool  for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not 

sure of your login name or password, please contact  Ralph Holmes .   

 Thanks again to Margaret Northcote , the club’s webmaster on our old website , who is transferring  

all relevant & historical club records to the new Clubrunner site. 

 

•  Club History- for copies of any club photos/info etc, please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and she will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order.  

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and 

Business excellence Awards. Please contact Jeff Blanco for any ideas/suggestions/nominations

 Gd’day Possums–this is your page & remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fines session by acting  Sgt Garth Holmes - for fines (dirt)  please 

call/text Margaret on 41 0418 830 343 or email 

margaretbeare54@gmail.com  .Fines for birthdays and anniversaries; 

Denise spreading rumours; who hasn’t had their covid shots? ; 

Community Connections and Wacka playing some great old time sing a 

long tunes & Peter A joining in; Mal & Benny at the Rubbish pickup 

yesterday and it was too wet; Brian Stevens and his granddaughter who is 

in the navy and just got promoted; David M who just turned 80 and 

celebrated at the Shed (see pic) . 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210208-Dr%20Tim%20Lathlean-Pain%20Management/margaretbeare54@gmail.com
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Welfare officer’s Report-by Denise Dinham ph. 8337 8096 or denise.dinham@gmail.com 

o Graham Wallis has had his gall bladder removed & is now free of pain and infection 

For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are sincerely thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of concern 

to us all. May you get better soon. 

 
 Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences  

Birthdays-Members: N/A 

Birthdays-Partners: N/A 

Induction Anniversaries: N/A 

Leave of Absence Register:  Brad Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022; 1; Liz Gardner till 30 June 

2021;  Margaret Beare: 26 June-15 July; Gail Casey: 1 June-15 August; Bruce Davis: 3 May-26 July. 

 
Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
•  Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of 

our fundraising. Note Shed sales are generally the last Saturday of the month except as shown in red 

italics: - TBA 

 

• In July we will be holding another Rotary Youth Driver Awareness Course for Charles 

Campbell College for this year’s Year 10 Students.  It will be a combined event with 

Morialta RC over 3 days.   Please support Nikki and the Youth team with this event.   TBA 

 

• Club Changeover Saturday 3 July at 6pm for 6.30pm at Highlander Hotel . $45 each. 

RSVP via Ticket Purchase at  https://www.trybooking.com/BRQAU 

 

• District Changeover-Sunday 4 July 12:00pm for 12:30pm Sfera’s 191 Reservoir Rd Modbury, $40 

each . 2 Course meal. Please RSVP by 20th June. Trybooking Link  Here  

 

• Wed 14 July –the next  Community Connections Café-see flyer  

 

• Friday 16th July -Nominations close for Police Officer of the year- Application form here  

 

• Sunday 29 August - fundraising luncheon for ROMAC (Rotary Oceania Medical Aid for Children) 

12:30pm to 4pm at the Adelaide Pavilion, South Terrace , Adelaide. 

     Susan is putting a table of 12 together . Cost is $65 a head. Please see Susan . Flyer Here  

• 3rd Sept- 12th Sept – CROE trip (Campbelltown Rotary Outback Experience)  

 

• Sat 18 Sept-Fri 24 Sept 2021 RYLA- RC of Campbelltown is the Host Club for this one 

 

• Sat 18 Sept-Cultural Night 2021-Adelaide Rotaract Club- Latvian Hall, 4 Clark St, Wayville 7pm-

10:30pm  Info here . Buy Tickets here $40. 

 

o Sat Nov 20- Porchetta- see Frank Augello for details  

 

o Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda- Margaret 

Beare for accom. inquiries 0418 830 343. Please secure your accom & book NOW.  

 
Meeting Stats                (Gold Pot –goes to Herd of Hope)   

Attendance:  

 82% 

                       

Gold Pot:     

$44.80 

 

Sergeant: 

  $35.50 

 

            Raffle:   

           $71

mailto:denise.dinham@gmail.com
https://www.trybooking.com/BRQAU
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?embed&eid=756013
https://unleyrotary.org.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/e34dcc40-2a27-4a6f-aceb-bd40e9a78ac3/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/c3715bcd-ebe8-4e31-a834-ed92e08fbfba/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210607-2542-CN/Latvian%20Hall,%204%20Clark%20St,%20Wayville%20SA%205034
https://herdofhope.com.au/
https://herdofhope.com.au/
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Thought for the week 

If you are working on something exciting that you really care about, you don’t have to 

be pushed. The Vision pulls you.                           Steve Jobs 

 Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions,missing links,or if  not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know.If anyone has 

any contributions to make to the newsletter,please catch up  on meeting night or email me with your  content. Electronic format 

is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping .   Rotary  E clubs Link    
 

 

 

 

 

  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Steve_Jobs
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/welcome/
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A proud message from Member 

Veronica & husband Alfonso Dottore   

Let me introduce our granddaughter 

Frankie Chee Oakden-Dottore.Born on 

27 June at the Women’s & Childrens 

Hospital . She is tiny and a fighter being 

only 2kg.  

Cheers Veronica 

 


